HARGRAVE PARISH COUNCIL

Meeting Minutes for the meeting of:

**Meeting Name: Village Hall Working Group** 

Meeting Location: Village Hall Meeting Date: 12th August 2021

Start Time: 19:30

e-mail: hargraveparishcounil@gmail.com



Attendees: Colin Painter, Vic Turner, Paul Rogers, Jill Upton, David Taylor, Simon Pratt-Adams.

## Architect support -

Whitworth have now provided large boards that show plans and artists impression of 3 designs:

- 1. Complete rebuild approx. cost £432,000
- 2. Extension to existing hall approx.. cost £425,000
- 3. Extension to the front of hall only, as per Chris Hartnell's plans cost unknown

# Pre Fabricated Building -

Paul Rogers has obtained 2 designs from Kingswell Buildings who design pre fabricated buildings and provide a complete package from start to finish. The cost would be approx.. £350,000 - £400,000.

Both options increase the size of the Hall from 66m2 to 100-110m2.

### Neighbourhood Plan -

Colin went through the items that were suggested by villagers in the latest Neighbourhood Plan Questionnaire held in January 2021 – Meeting rooms in hall with wi-fi, pop up shop/café, electric charging point for cars

## Presenting findings to the Village -

It was agreed to put our current plans to villagers via an open meeting to be held on Thursday 16th September 2021, 7.30pm at the Village Hall. The meeting will include drinks and nibbles. Colin will draft an invitation to be delivered to every household in Hargrave. Colin will also draft a presentation and present this. Paul kindly agreed the use of his overhead projector and screen.

### Village Lottery –

The Village lottery continues with around 50 members. Approx. £300.00 is kept in Village Hall funds each draw.

### Funding-

David Taylor will make preliminary enquiries to obtain funding for this project.

#### **Boundaries** –

David Taylor has been in contact with a solicitor regarding ownership of the land in front of the hall. A Possession of ownership of land document is required which will cost approx.. £500.00 + VAT. It was agreed that David to continue with this.

#### AOB -

Simon Pratt Adams agreed to join the Village Hall committee following the departure of Sue Hammond.

A flipchart and stand to be bought to use at the Presentation evening. Paul Rogers may be able to borrow some table top presentation boards. *UPDATE – Paul Rogers has made some boards that will be suitable to display information. Flipchart and stand ordered.* 

Next meeting: Wednesday 6th October 2021 7.30pm at the Village Hall